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October 6, 2011 
 

Jeanne W. Kingery 
Associate General Counsel 
Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc. 
139 East Fourth Street, 1313 Main 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45201-0960 
 
RE: Case No. 2011-00109 

Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc. 
(Tariffs) 
 
Commission Staff acknowledges receipt of Duke Energy Kentucky, Inc.’s (“Duke 

Kentucky”) request for leave to file its revised tariffs to continue its Home Energy 
Assistance (“HEA”) program as authorized by the Commission in Case No. 2011-00109 
on October 3, 2011.  

 
On August 18, 2011, the Commission approved Duke Kentucky’s application to 

extend its HEA program for a three-year period, from September 25, 2011 through 
September 24, 2014, and directed Duke Kentucky to file its revised tariffs for the HEA 
program within 20 days from the date of the Order, or no later than September 7, 2011.   

 
Because of an inadvertent error, Duke Kentucky has not filed the revised tariffs 

and now seeks to file its revised tariffs, instanter, as the existing HEA tariffs are set to 
expire on September 30, 2011.  The revised HEA tariffs are attached to Duke 
Kentucky’s request.  In support of its request, Duke Kentucky states that no parties 
have been harmed because of the inadvertent filing as the current tariffs have not yet 
expired.   
 

Because good cause exists to allow Duke Kentucky leave to file its revised HEA 
tariffs, instanter, Duke Kentucky’s revised HEA tariffs is hereby accepted for filing.   

 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Derouen 
Executive Director 

Steven L. Beshear 
Governor 
 
Leonard K. Peters 
Secretary 
Energy and Environment Cabinet 
 

David L. Armstrong
Chairman

James W. Gardner
Vice Chairman

Charles R. Borders
Commissioner
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